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We’ll wrap up Chicago week here with a recap of everything else that has
happened so far. This Monday’s episode of Raw was surprisingly eventful
for a Christmas night show (not that there’s much to compare it to) and
Smackdown was your run of the mill episode. That could mean a mixed bag
here so let’s get to it.

Opening sequence.

Kalisto vs. Tony Nese

Nese says hang on a second because he needs to give these fans the
Christmas gift of posing. Kalisto does the same thing and gets kicked in
the ribs for his efforts because Nese isn’t very nice. A toss to the
floor allows Kalisto to backflip into his pose, followed by a
hurricanrana back inside.

Nese runs him over though and we hit the bodyscissors to slow things
down. One heck of a clothesline gives Nese two but a springboard
crossbody and a moonsault press give Kalisto two of his own. A sitout
pumphandle powerslam gives Nese the same but he makes the mistake of
grabbing Kalisto from behind, setting up the Salida Del Sol for the pin
at 5:46.

Rating: C-. Overall Grinch-esque tendencies of Nese for rejecting
Kalisto’s gift aside, this was your standard Main Event cruiserweight
match: not too long and simple stuff until the good guy won. I don’t
remember the last time a heel won the cruiserweight match on this show
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but you can probably count them on one hand.

From Raw!

Speaking of Cena, here he is to open things up. Actually hang on a second
as Cena says there’s something that needs to change. Cena goes outside
and says someone is wearing the wrong colors. He takes off his hat and
shirt and hands them to a kid with some sort of a disability who is
wearing his old orange gear. And that is why Cena comes off as a
superhero and is just flat out awesome to boot.

That earns a MERRY CHRISTMAS chant and Cena talks about how WWE is like a
family. However, he wants to say cheers to the good and bad times, but
cheers on a special day like today. Cue Elias to interrupt for his big
spot of getting a rub from Cena. John actually agrees to walk with him
but they get cut off by a CM Punk chant. Elias: “CM Punk ain’t gonna
interrupt me.”

Cena says we need to have some fun tonight and grabs a chair so Elias can
perform. The lights go down and Elias is about to play but the CM PUNK
chants cut him off again. The song starts and of course it insults
Chicago so Cena cuts him off and says hit the lights. Cena thinks Elias
is the real jerk because he keeps insulting every city he’s in.

Elias thinks Cena might be right and offers to do the song again if
Chicago will give him a second chance. He sings again and this time sings
a rather nice version before handing it off to Cena for “Have Yourself a
Merry Little Christmas”. Cena starts off but gets punched in the face for
his efforts. Elias goes to leave but comes back to stomp away and
challenges Cena to a match right now. A referee is fine with this and
we’re ready to go.

We see less than a minute of the fifteen minute match where Cena won with
the AA.

Video on Samoa Joe.

From Raw again.

Jason Jordan comes in to see Kurt Angle but Seth Rollins cuts them off,



saying he wants to face Samoa Joe tonight. In a repeat of the same thing
he does every week, Jordan says he wants his match against Joe. Angle
suggests that they team up to deal with the Bar first but neither seems
interested. Kurt makes the match anyway and puts the titles on the line.
The two of them leave and Roman Reigns comes in. Angle gives him Joe
tonight, with the Intercontinental Title on the line.

We see the end of Roman Reigns vs. Samoa Joe for the Intercontinental
Title. Reigns lost via DQ but beat Joe up after the match.

Video on Braun Strowman vs. Kane vs. Brock Lesnar.

Revival vs. Apollo Crews/Titus O’Neil

Is Tozawa still part of Titus Worldwide? I really can’t remember the last
time I saw him with the rest of the team. Titus shoves Dash into the
corner to start and then does it again, this time with an overhand chop.
Crews comes in and eats a forearm to the face before missing a dropkick.
A double suplex is broken up by Titus and Dash is knocked outside as we
take a break. Back with Crews enziguring Dawson, only to walk into the
Shatter Machine for the pin at 7:05.

Rating: C. I could watch the Revival hit that Shatter Machine for at
least five minutes straight. Titus Worldwide is a team that can put
people over but what WWE seems to forget is they have to actually win a
few matches before that means anything. Put them over some lower level
teams (get jobbers or something) and then these wins mean something more.
Other than that though, it’s more spinning of the wheels.

We look back at Dolph Ziggler laying down the US Title.

We look at the first two matches of the US Title tournament.

Quick look at the end of AJ Styles vs. Kevin Owens.

Quick look at the end of Jordan/Rollins winning the Tag Team Titles on
Monday.

Overall Rating: D. This was too crammed together for my taste and it made
the show a lot less entertaining that it should have been otherwise.



Throwing in quick clips of the matches covers more but doesn’t exactly
give you much context. Granted a lot of that was due to showing the
ENTIRE Cena vs. Elias promo, which ate up so much time. Not a terrible
show but I like the older format more.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up the
Monday Nitro and Thunder Reviews Volume VI: July – December
1999 in e-book or paperback. Check out the information here:

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2017/11/22/new-book-kbs-monday-n
itro-and-thunder-reviews-volume-vi/

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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